
CITY OF SAN MATEO PUBLIC WORKS COMMISSION 
STUDY SESSION 

WEDNESDAY, JANAURY 11, 2017, 6:00p.m. 
CITY HALL, CONFERENCE ROOM C 

MINUTES 
1. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE. Laurie Watanuki led the pledge of allegiance. 

2. ROLL CALL. Members present were Chair, Laurie Watanuki; Vice Chair, Kara Cox; Clifford Robbins, Ellen 
Mallory-Ulrich. Susan Rowinski was absent and excused. Staff in attendance included Brad Underwood, Public 
Works Director; Steven Machida, Deputy Director; Gary Heap, Engineering Manager, Tracy Scramaglia, Senior 
Engineer; and Lulu Mao, Assistant Engineer. 

3. BICYCLE/PEDESTRIAN pt QUARTER UPDATE. Gary Heap, Engineering Manager, presented the report 
with a status update on completed projects from the Bicycle Master Plan for review by the Public Works Commission, 
acting as the City's Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Committee. 

After questions from the Commissioners the item was open for Public Comment, with comments from Ben Toy, Kevin 
Morn, David Garcia, Kevin Schmidt, Ms. Brewer, Dan Provence, Adam Lorraine, and Mark Eliot. 

No motion was needed for this item. 

8. ADJOURNMENT. There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:00PM. 

COOKIE KAPLAN 
EXECUTIVE ASSISTANT 


